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L3Harris will host the GOES-T Launch Viewing Reception at the OSB II - Building 
M6-0493, John F. Kennedy Space Center, Florida, on March 1, 2022.  The reception is to 
recognize the success of the GOES-T Mission. Approximately 200 guests will attend the 
reception. These guests include corporate executives, representatives of aerospace contractors 
and other organizations, and representatives of state and Federal government.  The 
approximate value of the dinner is $31 a person. 
  
In accordance with 5 C.F.R. § 2635.204(g), Gifts of Free Attendance at Widely Attended 
Gatherings, I find this event meets the requirements of a widely attended gathering, and I 
further determine that there is an Agency interest in having NASA personnel attend this event 
because their participation will further agency programs and operations.  Specifically, this 
event allows NASA employees to show support for a mission program.  This event also 
provides a forum for the attendees to disseminate information on NASA's ongoing activities 
and to discuss matters of interest to NASA with a diverse group of fellow attendees.  Because 
of these benefits to NASA, and having considered the factors enumerated in 5 CFR § 
2635.204(g)(4), I also find that the Agency's interest in the invited NASA employees' 
attendance outweighs the concern that such employees may be, or may appear to be, 
improperly influenced in the performance of official duties. 
  
However, NASA employees whose duties may substantially affect any of the event sponsor, 
such as by way of contracting duties, should seek an individual determination pursuant to 5 
C.F.R. § 2635.204(g)(3)(i), regarding participation in this event from their local ethics 
counselor. Moreover, NASA employees who are in non-career positions in which Executive 
Order 13989 requires signing an ethics pledge may only accept the meals if they reimburse 
the sponsor the value of the event for themselves and their guest. 
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Accordingly, I have determined that NASA invitees may accept their invitations for 
complimentary attendance at this event without violating the ethics rules. However, in 
accordance with the Deputy Associate Administrator's September 17, 2021 direction, NASA 
invitees must obtain approval from the agency Covid-19 Executive Response Team to attend 
these events because they will have more than 50 attendees. Attendees are reminded to 
exercise any COVID-19 precautions appropriate to their individual situation. 
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